TAB 10

Central Area LMCC 4th Can Div. report
We had the 4th Div. LMCC at CFB Petawawa on Feb 29, 2016.

Brother Sadler HR rep provided an update on the status of “employment equity group” stats, we are still, UNDE members, unable to access the “Self-ID”.  The “Stats” are maintained at a Department level but require management intervention to access. We need to continue to communicate at all level of the chain of command, in having members self-identify as required. As action, we will reinforce that need. Ongoing.
We will continue to rotate this LMCC within the jurisdiction of this body. Next LMCC will be In Kingston.

We had a good discussion on the Phoenix pay as it applies to military supervision. 4th Can Div. is drafting a directive on application of Phoenix... Also Natural Resources Canada has created a 2 page trouble shouting pamphlet on Phoenix. It was identified that PC training is required for members with limited PC skills. Also, it was identified that some members had limited access to PC’s.
New and Vacating Employees. LCol Campbell will institute a process similar to the military practise on informing Locals of the incoming and outgoing members, this will allow the Locals to approach new members, and recognise members that are leaving the Local.
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